# **Global Leaders College**

# Announcement on Freshman Orientation Cancellation / Dormitory Move-In / Course Enrollment

### Dear freshmen of the year 2020 first semester

Due to the advice from the government and the school headquarters' recommendation regarding novel coronavirus, the 2020 GLC Freshman Orientation scheduled on February 24<sup>th</sup> has been cancelled. We ask for your understanding as the following changes have been made in the academic schedule.

## ☐ Changes in Academic Schedule for Spring 2020 Semester

- 1. Postponement of Semester Start Date: Monday, March 16th
- 2. Course Enrollment Period for Freshmen: Thursday, March 12<sup>th</sup> (09:00 ~ 17:00)
- 3. Course Add & Drop period: Thursday, March 19<sup>th</sup> (08:00) ~ Monday, March 23<sup>rd</sup> (17:00)

#### □ Dates for Dormitory Move-In (International Campus)

- 1. Those who have visited China and Southeast Asia after Monday, February 10<sup>th</sup>
  - Will be allowed to move-into the dormitory until Sunday, March 1st
  - Will be assigned to a room respectively, and be kept in quarantine for 2 weeks (meals will be provided)
  - Must submit a document of proof when moving in (Local: Certificate of Entry and Exit / Foreigners: Original passport)
- 2. Those who do not correspond to "number 1" case
  - Are allowed to move in starting from Friday, March 13<sup>th</sup> to Sunday, March 15<sup>th</sup>
  - However, for those who wish, can move in starting from Wednesday, February 26<sup>th</sup>
  - Document of proof must be submitted when moving in (Locals: Certificate of Entry and Exit / Foreigners: original passport)

#### **☐** Notice for Course Enrollment

- 1. Refer to Guideline Video for course enrollment (Details to be announced on GLC website in the near future)
- 2. Refer to Freshman Academic Advising Handbook (Details to be announced on GLC website in the near future)
- 3. Korean Proficiency Test (To be announced individually)
- 4. English Placement Test (To be announced individually)

#### **□** Inquiry

Global Leadership Division: glc@yonsei.ac.kr, 032-749-3502 Global Basic Education Division: gbed@yonsei.ac.kr, 032-749-3503

Once again, we ask for your kind understanding regarding the cancellation of Freshmen Orientation. Please check the announcements through our GLC website and e-mails from time to time for information on campus life and Academic Advising. We sincerely congratulate all of you for becoming a family of Yonsei, and look forward to seeing you on campus soon. Thank you.

<sup>\*</sup> Please note that the information above is subject to change due to unexpected circumstances.